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File:  1210.5 

 

NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY 

DRAFT 2045 NEVADA COUNTY REGIONAL TRANSPORTATION PLAN  

AND 

ADDENDUM TO THE 2017 SUPPLEMENTAL ENVIRONMENT IMPACT REPORT 

 

The Nevada County Transportation Commission is pleased to announce the release of the Draft 

2045 Nevada County Regional Transportation Plan (2045 RTP) and associated Addendum to the 

2017 Supplemental Environmental Impact Report (SEIR). 

 

Project Title: 2045 Nevada County Regional Transportation Plan (RTP) 

 

Project Location: The 2045 RTP includes all of Nevada County that is under the jurisdiction of 

the Nevada County Transportation Commission (NCTC). 

 

Project Description: The proposed Project is the adoption and implementation of the 2045 

Nevada County Regional Transportation Plan (RTP). The RTP has been prepared to fulfill state 

requirements using specific guidance from the California Transportation Commission Regional 

Transportation Plan Guidelines. More specifically, the RTP is a twenty-year, comprehensive 

transportation plan for all modes of transportation. NCTC is required to adopt and submit an 

updated RTP to the California Transportation Commission (CTC) and the Department of 

Transportation (Caltrans) every five years. In addition, the RTP is used to document NCTC’s 

priorities for transportation funding in the region. The RTP contains three primary elements: 

Policy Element, Action Element, and Financial Element. The purpose of this plan is to document 

Nevada County’s short-term, and long-term regional transportation needs and set forth an 

effective, financially constrained action plan to meet these needs. The RTP documents the policy 

direction, actions, and funding strategies designed to maintain and improve the regional 

transportation system.   

 

Significant Environmental Effects: The Addendum to the 2017 SEIR identified that the Draft 

2045 RTP does not propose substantial changes that would cause impacts beyond those 

identified and analyzed in the adopted 2017 Final SEIR. The proposed modifications to the 2016 

RTP that constitute the 2045 RTP would result in no new impact or mitigation information of 

substantial importance that would generate new, more severe impacts or require new mitigation 

measures compared to those identified for the 2016 RTP in the adopted 2017 Final SEIR.  

 

Public Review Period: A 45-day public review period for the RTP and Addendum to the SEIR 

will commence on August 11, 2025 and end on September 25, 2025. Written comments may be 

transmitted via email to ahoyt@nccn.net, or via U.S. Mail to NCTC, Attn: Aaron Hoyt; 101 

Providence Mine Rd, Suite 102, Nevada City, CA 95959. Comments may also be given at the 

public hearing scheduled for September 17, 2025 (see details in the "Public Hearing" section of 

 

LOU CECI – Nevada City City Council 

SUSAN HOEK – Nevada County Board of Supervisors 

TOM IVY – Grass Valley City Council, Chair 

JAY STRAUSS – Member-At-Large 

DUANE STRAWSER – Member-At-Large 

ROBB TUCKER – Nevada County Board of Supervisors, Vice Chair 

JAN ZABRISKIE – Town of Truckee 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MICHAEL WOODMAN, Executive Director 

AARON HOYT, Deputy Executive Director 
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